Troop 87 Group Email Guidelines

Troop87-Announce

11/9/2004

Troop 87’s email broadcast group, Troop87-Announce, is our preferred mechanism to communicate within the troop.  However, all of us get e-mails we don’t really need to see.  What follows are some guidelines to hopefully minimize the number of “Why am I reading this?” e-mails within the Troop.


Please note that Troop 87 group members can also use Yahoo Group features, such as Daily Digest mode, to reduce the emails they receive from Troop87-Announce.  Please check the Yahoo Group web page for details and other options. 

Please use your own judgment when using the group email, with the suggestions below as guide.   

1. Please only send emails regarding Troop 87 and Scouting events/activities.  To be fair to all, no exceptions please.

2. Unless you are pretty sure the answer will be of interest to all, please direct questions to the appropriate individuals.  Sometimes it’s hard to know who the appropriate individuals are.  There should be an adult who is in charge of each event or activity; if you don’t know who that is, just direct your question to the Committee Chair and/or Scoutmaster and they will forward your email to the appropriate person, and include anyone else who should be aware of the subject.  

3. The Troop 87 web site is an excellent reference to find out who an email should be addressed to, as well as parent email addresses.

4. Consider creating your personal email list for people participating in a particular event if many emails are likely.  Oljato is an good example where a smaller email list would reduce the group use.    Once someone sends an email to a select list, anyone else can reply to all and reach the same participants.

5. Take discussions off-line to: a smaller email group, a parents meeting, or a phone call.  If an issue/question becomes an email discussion or controversial, please consider removing it from the Troop 87 group and continuing it with only those involved or having shown interest.  After the question/issue is resolved, please send the results to the whole Troop 87 group (if appropriate).  Other options include make a phone call or asking to add it as an agenda item at the next parent meeting.  

6. Anyone should feel open to suggest that an email discussion be taken off the Troop 87 group and continued in a smaller group (or just do it with your email response).  

7. Please be careful with Reply-to-All when responding to group emails.  It should be rarely used with group emails.  Everyone does the accidental reply-to-all now and then!  This can often keep the Troop 87 group on the email discussion unintentionally.

While not willing enforcers, you might just get an e-mail from the Committee Chair or Scoutmaster reminding you of these guidelines if they are not being followed.

